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Dear Parents and Guardians,
I hope this message finds you well. It is with a heavy heart that I write to you today to confirm that on December 28, 2024 we were informed about the loss of  our beloved colleague, Gina Foster, who dedicated 38 years of her life to teaching and inspiring children.
Throughout her remarkable career, Gina Foster touched the lives of countless students, parents, and fellow educators. Her passion for teaching was evident in every lesson she delivered, and her unwavering commitment to nurturing and guiding our children will not be forgotten. 
The news of Gina’s passing is a profound loss not only to our school but to the entire community that she built strong connections with throughout her career.
In honor of Gina Foster’s legacy, Alder Flats School, Buck Mountain School and Winfield School will be closed on Monday, January 6th, so staff can attend her service at 1:00 pm at the Buck Lake Hall. Thank you for understanding the closure of schools. Alder Flats Staff will be at the service  to remember Gina and celebrate her life. 
Grief can be challenging, especially for our children, and we encourage open conversations at home. Please let them know that it is okay to feel sad and to talk about their feelings. Our school counselor, Kandice Wynia,  will be available to support students when school resumes on Tuesday, January 7th.
Thank you for your understanding and support as we remember and honor the life of Gina Foster. Let us come together as a community to celebrate the gift of her inspirational teaching and the positive impact she had on all of our lives.
With heartfelt condolences, 
Carrie Laczo
Alder Flats Principal
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